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It is with much pleasure that we present Steve’s eighth and Ambre and Nigel’s second Annual Report for the 1st Deer Park Venturer Unit.

2006 – 07 will go down in history as the most difficult in the life of the Unit.  In July we lost our meeting place and while our program still continued, not meeting for 15 weeks made organizing activities very difficult.  Late in 2006, the Unit was offered the use of the recently refurbished District hall, at King Edward Avenue in Sunshine, which we accepted.  After moving in, the task then lay ahead of us to get the hall habitable, the youth members back on track and the program running.  The long break took its toll, but 12 months on and as we write this, we have successfully settled into our new home and the Unit is beginning to function normally again.  With all the upheavals behind us, the Unit now is looking forward to a trouble free and stable future and the production of more Queen’s Scouts. 


Melbourne Gang Show
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The hardest working team in Gang Show – Box Office.
	For the first time since 1999, when the Unit first got involved in Melbourne Gang Show, this year no Unit member was part of the cast of the Show.  However, we are pleased to report that Ambre completed her 10th year in cast, this year as a Leader and Steve continued his stint in box office.  We are all hoping next year more Unit members will show an interest in the performing arts and have a go at auditioning for the show or becoming part of the tech team.


Leadership and Leader Training

	Ambre Bennett and Nigel Kavanagh:

After completing their introductory training, the Unit stopped meeting before Ambre and Nigel even got their teeth into being Assistant Leaders.  This scuttled their training before it even started and it has been difficult to get going again.  Ambre’s heavy commitment to Riding For The Disabled, where she is a coach, and her return to tertiary studies and Nigel’s move to Bendigo for work have put Scouting training on the back burner for a while.  We all hope both Ambre and Nigel will be in a position to continue with their training in the near future.

Steve Burns:

Steve continued with his water activities training by completing Train The Trainer in November and obtaining Yachting Australia qualifications in Power Boat handling with a Rescue Boat endorsement in May.  Even though the power boat courses were run by Scouting personnel at the Guide, Scout Water Activities Centre (where Steve volunteers throughout the year) they are not currently recognized by Scouting.  Over the next few months efforts will be made to have these qualifications recognized.

Over the next 12 months, Steve will continue with this type of training with the hope of joining the Region’s Water Activities team.  This will then enable him to take the Unit canoeing without the need for outside assistance.

Steve is also considering becoming part of Scout Scuba Victoria by obtaining his P.A.D.I. open water diving certificate in December.
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The team at Zone 3.

[image: image5.jpg]



Presenting Ambre’s Certificate of Adult Membership



Unit Council and Unit Finances
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Ashleigh, Sarah and Ambre await the start of the Melbourne Ghost Tour. 
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Ambre, Mark and Chris without snow at Mt Baw Baw


	One of the saddest parts of the disruption to the Unit is the loss of the Unit Council.  In May last year, the Unit elected its new Council but it never got to meet and we weren’t able to generate the interest to get the Council operational once the Unit started meeting again.  At present, there aren’t sufficient active members in the Unit to form a Unit Council, but we are hopeful when the Scouts come up we will be able to once again have a successful Unit Council.

Unfortunately, the Unit’s finances continue to be a real source of concern.  At the end of the period, the following is the Unit’s financial status.


Bank Account Balance:
$81.32


Plus Debtors:
$623.40


Less Creditors:
$1181.85

Overall Financial Status:
- $477.13




The Unit is owed money in the following areas:


Subs
$420.90


Queen’s Scout Plaque
43.50


Snow Weekend 2006
32.00


RoVenture 2005
30.00


Old Melbourne Gaol
25.00


Queen’s Scout Pins
23.00


Gang Show 2007
20.00

Melbourne Cemetery
14.00


Water Activities Day
10.00


Gang Show 2006
5.00


$623.40

As can be seen, although the Unit is not ‘bankrupt’, the extent to which it is supported is staggering and Venturers and their parents are requested to address as a matter of urgency.


Unit Program

	While the Unit Council had an agreed program for the last half of 2006, administering it was a different story.  Additionally, we were also supposed to be an operative Unit in the first half of 2007, but it still didn’t mean were we entirely ‘active’.  Never the less, we plodded along and tried to offer as good a program as possible.  The 2nd half of 2007 is looking far better and we are confident the Unit will see badges a plenty in the near future, hopefully even a Queen’s Scout or 2.  Week night activities we undertook over the last 12 months included:


-
participating in a Melbourne Ghost Tour and visiting the Old Melbourne Gaol and Melbourne General Cemetery

· a visit to the Police Air Wing

· a night at Melton Waves with Keith Farquhar Rovers to celebrate Kristy and Mark’s boot

· held a BBQ and Sports night in Cairnlea

· a Venturing Skills nights

· nights with Deer Park Scouts Ice Skating and another as a going up ceremony for Konrad and Bao

· Go-karts in Ballarat and

· Zone 3 and dinner for Ashleigh and Cameron’s boot

Our weekend activities were low in number but high in quality, they included:
-
our annual trip to the Venturer Weekend at Mt Baw 

Baw

· participating in RoVenture

· completing a canoe charge certificate and


-
a trip to Albury to see the Jet Sprint Boats
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Presenting Kristy and Mark to Keith Farquhar Rover Crew
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Cameron and Bao at the Cemetery



Service
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The Unit at Mackellar’s Trivia Night.
	Even during our troubled times, service is something the Unit still achieved.  While service activities were not in abundance, members of the Unit still managed to:


-
assist at the Group’s AGM

· run a trivia night for the staff of Mackellar Primary School

-
clean up and maintain the King Edward Avenue hall and


-
participate in the ANZAC Day March.

As the Unit grows with fresh blood again, it is hoped we can get back to the days of old and our tradition of being well known for our service will continue.


Growth and Loss

	The upheaval in July tolled heavily on the Unit.  Not meeting for such an extended period of time and the confusion created by Unit members receiving conflicting information from various sources had a devastating effect resulting in a net loss of 5 members.

They say every dark cloud has its silver lining though.  1st Kings Park Scout Troop’s loss of their Leaders meant their older Scouts started to link to our Unit early.  In the next 12 months we can expect to invest up to 4 Kings Park Scouts and 5 Deer Park Scouts into the Unit taking our overall numbers to 12.  The fact Kings Park Venturers will continue to maintain their own identity and wear there own scarves has given rise to consideration of the Unit establishing it’s own ‘identity’ – name, scarf etc.  This will be looked at over the coming months.

As I write this, there is also a possibility of accepting a further 7 Venturers from a nearby Group.  If this is the case, it will mean we will have up to 19 members, by far the biggest section at 1st Deer Park and the biggest Venturer Unit in Brimbank.  This will also put pressure on the Unit to consider an ‘identity’ change.  In detail, our ‘ins and outs’ were:

IN:

-
Bao Huynh (after achieving his Australian Scout Medallion)


-
Konrad Sosnowski

OUT:

-
Chris Korparic who left Scouting


-
Jessica Simmons who left Scouting


-
Teo Sosnowski who left Scouting


-
Rachael Clinkaberry who progressed to Lord Casey Rovers


-
Karina Ewart who left Scouting


-
Ashleigh Licht who progressed to Gaudion Rovers


-
Cameron Tougher who progressed to Gaudion Rovers
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The Go-Karts in Ballarat
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Dinner at Lazy Moe’s




Emily camping at Albury



Our Web Site – http://www.deerparkscouts.asn.au
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The canoe charge certificate course


	Over the past 12 months, the web site has undergone some development and now is more Group focused than it has been.  There is still a long way to go however with lots more room for improvement.  Areas of development include pages for:

· Cub and Scout section programs

· Hall Hire

· Car Boor Sales, as well as the usual

· Venturer activity pages.

Our I.S.P. continues to support us and although Steve has contacted them a number of times for technical support, there has never been a discussion on our space usage, which is well over our allowance.  Lets hope the site grows and grows with the same level of support.


Investitures and Award Scheme Work

	Due to the upheaval at the beginning of the year, Award Scheme work has pretty much been non-existent.  Courses came and went with no-one from the Unit attending and no proposals were submitted for approval.  On the up side, it can’t get any worse.  With Konrad and Bao being the only 2 new Venturers into the Unit over the past 12 months, Investitures were also limited.

· Konrad was invested on Gellibrand Hill overlooking Tullamarine Airport and 

· Bao is yet to be invested.

A quick look through our records shows the following Award achieved over the last 12 months:


Konrad
-
Outdoor I
	


Ambre presenting Konrad with his epaulettes



Group and District Involvement
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The Unit with our latest transport.
	Unfortunately, the Unit’s participation in Group and District Activities has not been great.  Catering for the Group’s A.G.M. and casual attendance at District Venturer Councils was the extent of the Venturer’s involvement.  It is hoped this will change in the next 12 months and we can get back to our once proud past.


The Future
	As can be seen, the past 12 months has not been easy.  Now, with a limited number of experienced Venturers left to guide the Unit and the difficulties of establishing ourselves in somewhere we can call home for the long term, it will be a long road ahead.  Add to that our current financial status, we expect the next 12 months will be a testing time for everyone.
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Nathan, Chris and Sarah at the Trivia Night.


In closing, as Venturer Leader I would like to thank my fellow leaders at 1st Deer Park (Ambre, Nigel, Bob, Alexis, Jason, Kaye, Nattalee and Rosanna) and the leaders from 1st Kings Park (Ruscio and Graeme) for providing me with a great bunch of kids to have as Venturers, the Group Committee for struggling along under difficult circumstances (please hang in there) and my very long suffering family.  Yes it’s more like 30 hours a week than 2, but at least I’m not roaming the streets.

Steve Burns
Ambre Bennett
Nigel Kavanagh

Venturer Leader
Adult Support
Probationary




Assistant Venturer Leader


